
  
 

NEWSLETTER 
Week Commencing: Monday 29 March 2021 

MRS MOORE’S END OF TERM MESSAGE 

As the spring term comes to an end, I wanted to once again express our 

thanks to everyone for their continued support in these challenging times.  

We’ve loved having students back in school over the last few weeks, and 

their resilience and adaptability to the evolving landscape of school due to 

COVID-19 has truly demonstrated the Fullbrook spirit. We look forward 

to seeing students on Monday 19 April at the staggered start times below.   

• Year 7, 8 and 11 arriving at 8:30am 

• Year 9 and 10 arriving at 8:40am 

• Fullbrook 6 arriving at 8:35am 

Please do enjoy the Easter break, and hope you have a very well deserved 

rest.  

 “Never limit yourself because of others’ limited 

imagination; never limit others because of your own limited 

imagination.” — Mae Jemison 

STUDENTS UNABLE TO COLLECT TEST KITS TODAY 

Students who were unable to collect their test kits in tutor time today, will 

be able to collect them next week from Reception. Please note that 

reception will not be manned, and students will need to use the buzzer to 

the right of the entrance and wait for a member of staff to answer and let 

them in.  

COVID-19 TESTING OVER THE EASTER BREAK 

We would like to remind parents and carers that; 

• Students should be testing twice a week at home including over Easter 

• The results of each test needs to be reported in two places; 

o The NHS track and trace website  

o Fullbrook’s own monitoring system on our website  

• Test either the night before, or morning of, the first day back, to find and 

isolate any positive cases 

• Fullbrook will provide track & trace of positive cases up to Thursday 8 

April, and will then resume from Monday 19 April. Between those dates 

it is vital that you report test results via the NHS website so that they are 

able to continue the track and trace for the rest of the Easter holiday. 

ADDITIONAL HELP 

DURING THE 

EASTER BREAK  

Runnymede Foodbank: 

If you need additional support with 

food & toiletries then please email 

additionalfood@fullbrook.surre

y.sch.uk  with the following 

information;  

• Full postal address including 

postcode 

• Mobile phone number (which is 

easiest to contact you on 

• Number of people in the 

household –number of adults; 

number of children and their ages  

We will then make the referral to 

Runnymede Foodbank on your 

behalf.  

 

Let’s Do Takeaway Lunch: 

Heathervale Baptist Church will be 

running their Let’s Do Takeaway 

Lunch during half term. Please see 

the poster on page 7 for full details 

of the dates and how to book. 

 

 

 

   

https://www.gov.uk/report-covid19-result
http://www.fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk/
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PCR TESTING FOR POSITIVE LATERAL FLOW DEVICE 

(LFD) TESTS AT ASSISTED TESTING SITES 

NHS Test and Trace have reintroducing confirmatory PCR testing for positive 

LFD tests conducted at all assisted testing sites, including schools and colleges. 

This means that all staff, pupils and students who get a positive LFD test, 

whether at home or supervised at their school or college, should get a 

confirmatory PCR. The PCR test should be booked immediately 

either online or by calling 119 and should be undertaken within 2 days. 

Staff, students and pupils who had a positive LFD test result, and their close 

contacts and other members of their household, should self-isolate immediately 

in line with NHS Test and Trace guidance and while awaiting the PCR 

result. If the PCR test is negative, it overrides the LFD test and the staff member, 

pupil or student can return to school or college, and their close contacts can 

end their self-isolation. 

A negative PCR or LFD result should not be read as a means to relax or ignore 

social distancing or other virus prevention measures intended to reduce 

transmission – rapid testing is an additional tool that contributes to reducing 

risk. 

FACE COVERINGS IN CLASSROOMS - UPDATE 

As part of the continuous review of COVID-19 guidance for schools, the mask 

mandate for students wearing face coverings during lessons, we understand that 

an announcement will be made over the Easter holiday on whether this will 

continue for the summer term. When we have an update for you we will let 

you know, but as a precautionary measure, students should return to school 

on Monday 19 April with two masks in sealed bags as normal. 

FULLBROOK LEAVERS & JOINERS 

At Fullbrook we are very lucky that many of our staff stay for a long time 

because they enjoy working here so much, but there comes a time when it is 

right for people to move on whether it is to pursue different interests, to gain 

promotion, or to move to a new area.  

The following staff said goodbye at the end of the spring term:  

 

Thank you to all these members of staff; they will be missed.   

We are very pleased to be able to welcome the following member of staff to 

Fullbrook who will join us from the start of the summer term: 

 

Miss M Jack Geography & R.S. Teacher 

Mrs C Hollingsbee Learning Support Assistant 

Mrs B Horobin Learning Support Assistant 

Mrs S Mannveille Reception Support 

Ms S Shin SCITT (Teacher in Training) 

Mr C Simmonds P.E Teacher 

Mr J Osphtakyi- Menseh  P.E Teacher 

CONTACT US 

Please do not hesitate to contact us via:  

info@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk    

concerns@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk         

homework@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk 

 

SOCIAL MEDIA 

Click the symbols below to view the 

Fullbrook Facebook & Twitter pages or the 

Fullbrook 6 Instagram account. 

 

https://www.gov.uk/get-coronavirus-test?utm_source=30%20March%202021%20C19&utm_medium=Daily%20Email%20C19&utm_campaign=DfE%20C19
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/nhs-test-and-trace-how-it-works?utm_source=30%20March%202021%20C19&utm_medium=Daily%20Email%20C19&utm_campaign=DfE%20C19
mailto:info@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk
mailto:concerns@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk
mailto:homework@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk
http://www.facebook.com/Fullbrook
http://www.twitter.com/FullbrookSchool
https://www.instagram.com/fullbrook_6/


 WANT TO WORK AT FULLBROOK? 

We have a couple of new vacancies here at Fullbrook. Please visit our website to 

see what roles are on offer, and for details of how to apply. 

FULLBROOK 6 FUNDRAISING FOR THEIR LEAVERS BALL  

Our F6 Student Leadership Team were 

fundraising on Wednesday for the Year 13 

Leavers Ball with a bake sale. Students in the F6 

block and staff were able to pick up some very 

tasty treats and show their support. The students 

also took steps to ensure that their event 

remained COVID-19 safe. 

NEWS FROM THE LRC 

This week, the LRC has been focusing on Graphic novels. Please see page 5 for an 

update on how this genre is a great way to engage children with reading when they 

find it challenging, or struggle to connect with traditional texts. 

COOKING CLUB END OF TERM UPDATE 

Mrs Allen’s Cooking Club have been at it again, producing lots of delicious looking 

food during their sessions. She’s shared some photos of what the students have been 

working over the last term and you can view them on page 4 of the newsletter. 

WOKING FAMILY CENTRE - SEND SUPPORT GROUP 

Woking Family Centre will be running a five week virtual support group for parents 

and carers of children 0-16 years with Special Education Needs and Disabilities. 

Please see the flyer on page 6 of the newsletter for more details. 

ARRIVA BUS SERVICE – 436 ROUTE UPDATE 

Surrey County Council have advised of temporary changes to some school journeys 

operated by Arriva.  Due to driver shortages Arriva have employed Travellers 

Choice and Westbus to undertake some of their duplicate school operations.  

Arriva have advised that these arrangements will be in place until such a time when 

they are sufficiently staffed and can return to their normal level of operations. 

The route which affects Fullbrook students is the 436 service, so please let students 

know that the bus they get may have a different name on it.  

 

 

 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

Thursday 1 April End of Term (Early finish for students) 

Monday 19 April Summer Term begins (staggered start for students) 

Friday 30 April Year 8 Choices deadline 

Monday 3 May Bank Holiday (school closed) 

http://www.fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk/job-vacancies/


VIRTUAL COOKING CLUB – SPRING TERM UPDATE 
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